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WEAL Applauds Passage of Historic Great Lakes Compact Legislators Thanked 
Today, the Waukesha County Environmental Action League (WEAL) applauds the passage of the Great Lakes Compact and implementing legislation by both houses of the state legislature. The Great Lakes Compact is an agreement between the eight states and two Canadian provinces to prevent the diversion of Great Lakes water outside the region with only limited exceptions.
“WEAL is pleased and proud to have played a key role in this historic process,” said Steve Schmuki, WEAL President.  WEAL partnered with the Coalition to Protect the Great Lakes, a coalition of state and local environmental groups that has been working diligently to ensure passage of the strongest Compact bill possible. “It’s exciting that that the Compact passed in 2008, the 30th anniversary year for our grassroots environmental organization,” he says.
Since 2001, WEAL has made water issues —  water conservation and the Great Lakes Compact, in particular  —  priority environmental issues. 
In December 2005, President Schmuki and WEAL Water Committee Co-Chairs, Fay Amerson and Laurie Longtine, were present at the signing of the Compact in Milwaukee by the eight Great Lakes governors after four years of work and negotiation. 
As the City and County of Waukesha governments have played a center role in seeking water diversions outside the Lake Michigan basin, WEAL has worked with City of Waukesha and Water Utility officials to encourage the implementation of conservation practices; originated and planned three years of Water~Wise, a day-long educational water conference, with the Sierra Club and Carroll College; worked on the Waukesha County Water Conservation Coalition on both citywide and county-wide water conservation issues;  testified at numerous hearings and public meetings; and educated and organized citizens to support a Strong Great Lakes Compact.  
The Compact sets standards that federal law currently lacks. It allows communities outside the Great Lakes basin to apply for a diversion, including proving need, enacting conservation measures and returning the used, treated water to the Great Lakes basin. 

The compact reaffirms the idea that the Great Lakes are a shared resource, owned by the people of Wisconsin and the other Great Lakes states, and to be used for the common good, not to be exploited for profit by individuals, corporations or governments. 

To date, four states have passed the Great Lakes Compact, Minnesota, Illinois, Indiana and New York, making Wisconsin the fifth state to ratify the historic agreement.  Its ratification represents years of hard work and careful compromise. 

“Protection of our invaluable water resources is vital for the healthy futures of our children and grandchildren,” says Schmuki. “In Wisconsin, our lives and livelihoods depend upon these unique water resources.  Passing the Compact is an important first step to protecting our economy and our way of life.” 
“We’ll still need strong administrative rules and strong implementation to ensure protection of the Great Lakes,” he notes.  WEAL will continue to work with the coalition, local and state government and the DNR to ensure the strongest protections are upheld. “
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